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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, December 19, 2017
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, December 19, 2017 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Ricky Hall, Nate Perry, Dean Ward, Justin Moody, Bonnie Blalock, Michael Benesch and Eric Crissman. Staff members present were Nathan Page Planning Director, Aaron Holland Assistant City Manager, Alexa Powell Planner, Debbie Jolly Zoning & Inspection Technician. Chair Hall called the meeting to order, gave the Overview of the Board, general meeting rules and gave the invocation.
1. Approval of the October 17, 2017 meeting minutes. Michael Benesch made a motion for approval, second by Dean Ward.  All voted in favor.                                                                                                                                                                                                  

2. New Business                                                                                                                                               c. AM1709 Duplex Dwellings. Request by Jim Albright to permit duplex dwellings as use-by-right in medium and high density zones. Ricky Hall ask if anyone would like to speak on this topic. 
The following people spoke against this for various reasons:

Jan Searls

526 E Pine Street

Jeff Lineberger            213 N Melville Street 
Blaire Goldman           201 Forest Drive
There was some discussion among the Board members and it was the consensus of the Board that they were against this change. Planning board members felt this proposal to allow duplexes in R-7, R-9, & R-12 was not keeping with the City of Graham 2035 Comprehensive Plan and cited this as their reason to deny. Chair Ricky Hall made a motion to deny this approval, second by Nate Perry. All voted aye to deny this request.
.
      4. Public comment on non-agenda items: Dean Ward ask for more information on 10.69 and 10.70 non-              conforming language at next planning board meeting.  
No further business the meeting was adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Debbie Jolly

